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July 8, 2011 
The Honorable Edmund G. Brown, Jr.

Governor of California

State Capitol, First Floor

Sacramento, CA  95814

Re: Senate Bill 445 - Library Privacy
Dear Governor Brown:

This letter is to respectfully request your signature on Senate Bill 445, which provides privacy protections for California library patrons.
California’s library privacy laws were established before the Internet, with existing law providing privacy protections for only “registration and circulation” records. Existing law is silent on privacy protections with respect to a library patron’s online interactions at public libraries, such as:

· Email or text based communications with a librarian or library staff;

· Online courses;
· Computer research; and,

· Online records of items checked out.

The statutory changes sought by SB 445 were brought to my attention by one of my constituents, a library law consultant from Cupertino.  She made the case that this small change is necessary to ensure that all patron use records are protected equally, and can only be disclosed to the appropriate parties under specific circumstances.

The change will not impact in any manner law enforcement’s current operations and protocols; it simply extends privacy protections that already exist for hard copy library records to online searches and communications.
There is a strong group of supporters behind this bill: the California Library Association, Privacy Rights Clearinghouse, the American Civil Liberties Union (ACLU), and the California Association of Library Trustees and Commissioners. 
There is no opposition to the bill.
I respectfully request your signature on Senate Bill 445. 

Sincerely, 

S. Joseph Simitian
State Senator, Eleventh District

cc:
Jacque Roberts, Assistant Legislative Secretary


Gareth Elliott, Legislative Secretary


Nancy McFadden, Executive Secretary
